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While Pakistan’s economy is “showing few signs of improvement and stabilization”, 
“fiscal and real sector performance” according to State Bank of Pakistan “remains 
tenuous”.  
 
Though growth of large-scale manufacturing in the country has declined by 8.1% during the 
last fiscal year, the tractor industry has maintained steady throughput.  
 
6763 tractors were produced during the period July – September 2009, thus reaching a total 
production of 22,396 tractors during the period January – September 2009, compared with 
20,003 produced during the same period last year. 
 
For the first three quarters of the year 2009 (January – September), the company has sold 
23770 tractors compared with 19,996 tractors sold during the same period last year – thus 
setting a new record. 
 
On sales of 23770 tractors during the first three quarters of the year 2009, the company has 
earned a pre-tax profit of Rs 1.877 billion, compared with Rs. 1.437 billion earned during the 
same period last year. 
 
The Benazir Tractor Scheme for 10,000 tractors which was scheduled to be launched on 
August 14, 2009, has now been launched, albeit, with a delay of almost a month. Open to 
all and sundry, local as well as tractors imported at zero tariffs by some suppliers, bookings 
are now coming in and the company has commenced speedy delivery of tractors. 
 
Applications for 5,000 tractors to be subsidized by the Government of Sindh have also been 
invited. The scheme is likely to be launched by end October.  
 
The Green Tractor Scheme of the Government of Punjab to subsidize sale of 10,000 
tractors is also under active consideration and is likely to be launched in October / 
November. 
 
 
 



 
The company has made arrangements for speedy delivery of tractors for all of these 
schemes. The last quarter of the year therefore looks promising. 
 
Company’s application for registration for Mechanization of Farming, Water conservation 
projects including Drip Irrigation, Sprinkler Systems, etc., has been approved by the 
Government of Pakistan. The company is now ready to take full advantage of the new 
business opportunities in the development of High Efficiency Irrigation System. 
 
Mr. Stefano Pampalone, the nominee director of CNH has resigned and Mr. Pietro Cianci 
Venturi has been appointed as a director in his stead. 
 
The Board welcomes Mr. Pietro Cianci Venturi and wishes Mr. Stefano Pampalone the best 
of luck. 
 
 
 
 

For and on behalf of the Board 
 
 
 
 
Karachi               Charles Leonard Hunt 
October 14, 2009                               Chairman 
 
 
 
 
 
















